The Gallipolis City Commission met in an organizational session on Monday, January 3, 2022, at 8:00 p.m. at the Gallipolis Municipal Building, 333 Third Avenue, having complied with Section 9 of the City Charter.

Prior Commission Vice-President Mr. Mike Fulks called the meeting to order.

City Solicitor Brynn Noe conducted the swearing-in of the new Commissioners, Mr. Bill Jenkins, and Dr. Bill Thomas, and re-elected Commissioner Tony Gallagher.

Upon roll call, the following members were present:

Michael W. Brown, Member Michael C. Fulks, Member Albert (Tony) Gallagher, Member R. William (Bill) Jenkins, Member William (Bill) Thomas, Member

Others attending were:

Dow W. Saunders, City Manager
Brynn S. Noe, City Solicitor
Shelly L. Clonch, Auditor/Clerk/Treasurer
Brittany Hively, Gallipolis Daily Tribune
Ronnie Lynch Keith Elliott (remote)
Marvin Ours (remote) Whitney Vilfer (remote)

Nominations were taken for the two-year terms for President and Vice-President of Commission. Mr. Brown nominated Mr. Gallagher for President, seconded by Dr. Thomas. Upon voice vote on the motion to nominate Mr. Gallagher for president, all votes were yes.

Mr. Gallagher nominated Dr. Thomas for Vice-President, seconded by Mr. Jenkins. Upon voice vote on the motion, all votes were yes.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned.

Clerk, City Commission

resident, City Commission